THIS IS AN DECISION PAPER

TO:		Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:		Nannette Johnston, Superintendent Hardin County Schools

DATE:		November 26, 2012

TOPIC:		Redistricting Crimson Creek/Cowley Crossing

DISCUSSION:
Letters were sent to the parent/guardians of students who reside in (Crimson Creek, Crown Pt. area, and Cowley Crossing) who would be impacted by the Hardin County Board of Education redistricting in August 2013.  The Crimson Creek area is assigned to G.C. Burkhead, East Hardin Middle, and Central Hardin High School and the proposed redistrict would send the students to Heartland, Bluegrass Middle, and John Hardin High School.  The Cowley Crossing area is assigned to Rineyville Elementary, North Middle, and North Hardin High School and would be reassigned to Bluegrass Middle and John Hardin High School.  Although many are attending New Highland as “out of district” students, the elementary school assigned to Cowley Crossing will remain Rineyville Elementary.  Rineyville will be able to accommodate added students for enrollment with the expansion of Cowley Crossing.  The letters sent indicated a contact person, Bobby Lewis, where parent/guardians could call or email regarding this matter, or could attend a hearing that was set for Friday, November 2, 2012.  

One hundred and forty seven (147) letters were sent to the Crimson Creek, Crown Pt., area and the response was minimal regarding the redistricting issue.  Prior to the hearing, only three parent/guardians made contact, one in favor of the redistrict, two opposed.  Only one parent impacted by the redistrict attended the hearing on Friday, held from 5:00 to 6:00 p.m.  That parent was in opposition to the redistrict.

Fifteen (15) letters were sent to the parent/guardians residing in Cowley Crossing subdivision.   Of the twenty eight (28) students living in that area, twenty three (23) students currently attend New Highland Elementary, Bluegrass Middle, and John Hardin High School.  No one has called or emailed indicating they are in favor or opposed to the Cowley Crossing redistricting that has been proposed.

RECOMMENDATION:
I recommend that the Members of the Hardin County Board of Education approve the re-districting of Crimson Creek area to Heartland, Bluegrass Middle, and John Hardin and the Cowley Crossing area to Bluegrass Middle and John Hardin High School.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:
I move that the Members of the Hardin County Board of Education approve the re-districting of Crimson Creek area to Heartland, Bluegrass Middle, and John Hardin and the Cowley Crossing area to Bluegrass Middle and John Hardin High School.
